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7MUMBAIJalna: Police have registered a case against nine people on
charges of alleged encroachment and leasing out of Wakf
land without permission, an official said on Sunday.
According to police, the nine accused, all residents of Partur

town in Jalna district, allegedly encroached seven hectare
land registered with the Maharashtra Wakf Board. They
made plots on it and allegedly leased out the land by
making fake documents, the official said.       -Agencies

Case against 9 for encroachment of Wakf land 
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MBMC chief goes on night
prowl against hawkers

SURESH GOLANI
suresh.golani@fpj.co.in

To clamp down against ille-
gal hawkers, who were evad-
ing action by operating dur-
ing the night, the Mira
Bhayandar Municipal Corpo-
ration (MBMC) has deputed
night squads for conducting
anti-encroachment drives
and to get rid of  the menace.
On Friday, municipal com-

missioner Dilip Dhole him-
self  took to the streets while
leading the anti-encroach-
ment drive in Mira Road. He
was assisted by deputy mu-
nicipal commissioner Maru-
ti Gaikwad. The drive was
planned, as it was observed
that many illegal hawkers
operate at night without
fearing any action from the

administration.
Apart from launching the

night drive from 5:30 pm to 9
pm, the civic administration
has also started a new way of
dealing with illegal hawkers.
Instead of  keeping them in
warehouses, stalls and hand-
carts are now crushed be-
yond any use with the help of
JCB machines.
The action was taken on

around 156 handcarts on the
stretch of  road between
Jangid Circle and Hotel Bala-
ji which falls under the juris-
diction of  ward number six.
Often accused of  protecting

the illegalities, ward officers
have been warned of  disci-
plinary action by the civic
chief  if  illegal hawkers are
found to be operating in their
respective jurisdictions. 

Even births and
deaths are fudged
SOMENDRA SHARMA
somendra.sharma@fpj.co.in

The Virar police are prob-
ing the recent unautho-
rised access to the govern-
ment computer network,
through which the conmen
prepared 43 bogus birth
certificates and six death
certificates. The com-
plainant, a nurse named
Charusheela Bhawar,
works in Virar Rural Hos-
pital. The complaint said
that the health authorities
came to know about the
forgery as the documents
were prepared in the hospi-
tal’s name.
“The state government

has an online civil regis-
tration system (CRS)

which maintains the
records of  those who are
born and who die in state-
affiliated hospitals. The
password and the user ID is
with the district health of-
ficer. During the audit, it
came to light that prior to
September 30, 43 birth cer-
tificates and six death cer-
tificates were forged,” a Vi-
rar Police officer said.
“The forged documents are
in the name of  Virar Rural

Hospital and it appears
that the CRS system of  the
said hospital had been mis-
used,” he added.
A case has been regis-

tered under Sections 467
(forgery of  valuable securi-
ty) and 468 (forgery for pur-
pose of  cheating) of  the In-
dian Penal Code and Sec-
tion 43A (compensation for
failure to protect data) of
the Information Technolo-
gy Act.

MSRTC employee attempts suicide
A 30-year-old Maharashtra
State Road Transport Corpo-
ration (MSRTC) employee,
who had been on strike along
with other transport corpo-
ration workers, allegedly
tried to commit suicide at his
home in Palghar, police said
on Sunday.
A section of  employees of

the MSRTC have been on
strike since last month, de-
manding that the cash-

strapped corporation be
merged with the state gov-
ernment, so that they get the
status and benefits of  gov-
ernment employees. 
On Saturday evening, driv-

er Deepak Khorgade, em-
ployed at the MSRTC's
Jawhar depot in Palghar, al-
legedly consumed poison at
his home, a police official
said. Later, his family mem-
bers took him to the Jawhar

sub-hospital where he is un-
dergoing treatment. 
The employee was de-

pressed and worried about
his future, the police official
said quoting the information
received by them.
Jawhar police station's in-

spector Appasaheb Lengre
told reporters that they were
enquiring into the incident
and no case was registered
so far.                        -Agencies

Another Mira Road builder booked for
not transferring land rights to society
Aam Aadmi Party starts Aapka Ghar, Aapki Zameen drive to protect ownership rights

SURESH GOLANI
suresh.golani@fpj.co.in

Less than a month after the
Mira Bhayandar-Vasai Virar
(MBVV) police booked a
builder for failing to convey
(transfer) land in the name of
the housing society within
the stipulated time frame,
another Mira Road-based
construction firm met with
the same fate on Friday. 
However, none of  the direc-

tors of  the construction firm
have been named in the FIR
which was filed against
Shanti Star Builders under
the relevant sections of  the
Maharashtra Ownership
Flats (Regulation of  the pro-

motion of  construction, sale,
management and transfer)
Act, 1963 at the Naya Nagar
police station in Mira Road. 
The action followed in re-

sponse to a complaint filed
by a 58-year-old glass trader,
Narendra Singh who pur-
chased a resale property in

Shanti Shopping Center in
Mira Road and got it duly
registered before becoming a
member of  the co-operative
society in 2010. 
Supported by documentary

evidence, the complainant in
his statement to the police al-
leged that despite the forma-

tion of  the co-operative hous-
ing society more than a
decade ago, the developer
had failed in handing over
conveyance - a deed that con-
veys a property title of  own-
ership from the original
owner to the ultimate buyer. 
After verifications, the po-

lice registered an offence
against the construction firm
sans the names of  owners.
Notably, the Aam Aadmi

Party (AAP) volunteers who
helped the complainant in
filing the FIR have launched
“Aapka Ghar, Aaapki Za-
meen”- a campaign to help
protect ownership rights of
local citizens and housing so-
cieties in the twin-city. 

Descent of the uterus

Over 58L farmers register
on Maha govt's mobile app
More than 58 lakh farmers
have so far registered them-
selves with the Maharashtra
government's mobile appli-
cation pertaining to crop
survey, and cultivators from
some districts have listed de-
tails of  over 350 crops being
grown during the kharif
season, an official said.
The 'e-Peek Pahani' app is a

facility recently developed
by the state government
with the help of  the Tata
Trust to allow farmers to up-
load details of  their crops.
This helps the government
understand about the crops
being grown and the exact
area under cultivation in the
state.
Such database gives an

idea about the estimated
production of  food grains,
oil seeds and cash crops.
Based on it, import-export
policies or decisions related
to it can be made, the rev-
enue department official
said.
"Since the facility was

launch on August 15 this
year, in the first two months,
58,39,804 farmers have regis-
tered themselves with the

application. Out of  them,
52,84,598 farmers have regis-
tered their kharif  crop de-
tails as well," he said.
The area under kharif  cul-

tivation in Maharashtra is
1,49,73,625 hectare, of  which
crop details on 62,82,494
hectare have been registered
on the app since August 15
this year. 
Details of  another 6,35,383

hectare of  agricultural land

have also registered with the
app under the 'whole year'
category, which pertains to
farmers who take more than
one crop cultivation in a
year, the official said.
The government expects

farmers to upload season-
wise crop information,
which will provide an accu-
rate data about area under
cultivation for every crop, he
said. -Agencies

DR MEETA NAKHARE

Uterine Prolapse is an un-
voiced symptom where the
patient suffers but does not
complain. Some studies
show that one in eight
women suffers from pro-
lapse symptoms. Fifty per
cent of  women above 
50 years of  age have some
degree of  pelvic organ 
prolapse.
What is a prolapse?
Uterine prolapse is the ab-

normal descent of  the uterus
below its normal anatomical
position. It is like a hernia. It
is usually associated with the
descent of  the urinary blad-
der and the back passage.
There are three main areas
where this type of  prolapse
occurs. The front vaginal
wall, the back vaginal wall,
and the top of  the vagina.
Prolapse can occur due to

congenital weakness of  the
pelvic floor and connective
tissue disorders, various col-
lagen diseases, anatomical
defects difficult and traumat-
ic childbirth multiple and
frequent vaginal childbirths
instrumental delivery, use of
forceps at the time of  deliv-
ery, chronic disorders, con-
stipation, straining, chronic
airway obstruction, abdomi-
nal tumours, obesity, smok-
ing heavy lifting, menopause
use of  steroids.
Symptoms
A good gynaecological ex-

amination can diagnose the
condition, but usually, the
symptoms are lower back-
ache, a dragging sensation in
the lower pelvic area, feeling
of  something coming out of
the vagina or a lump lower
down, incomplete evacua-
tion of  bladder frequent de-
sire to pass urine/painful

urination, constipation, ex-
cessive vaginal discharge,
bleeding.
Prevention
You can prevent prolapse

by reducing your body
weight. Avoid constipation,
heavy lifting and straining to
strengthen the pelvic floor,
you could do kegel exercises.
Also, immediately after
childbirth, go for intensive
physiotherapy to prevent
prolapse. Regular medical
check-ups are mandatory
and if  you suspect prolapse
meet your gynaecologist be-
fore further deterioration.
Treatment
Depending on the age of

the patient, if  she wants to
have more pregnancies, the
treatment options can be
conservative or surgical.
Conservative measures are
used when the prolapse is in
the early stage or the patient
is medically unfit for sur-
gery. Conservative measures
include the use of  a ring-like
pessary (a mmall plastic or
silicone medical device
which is inserted into the

vagina) use of  oestrogen
creams and good pelvic floor
exercises. What is also im-
portant is adequate coun-
selling and motivation of  pa-
tients.
Various types of  surgeries

are available for prolapse
treatment. Your gynaecolo-
gist will decide on the type of
surgery, which is tailor-made
for the patient depending on
what part is prolapsed, the
degree of  prolapse and
whether the uterus is to be
conserved or removed. Sur-
gery is mainly done from
down below but may be
down through the abdomen
or using the endoscope. New-
er modalities include the use
of  mesh and special tapes.

THE AUTHOR IS A WELL-KNOWN 
OBSTETRICIAN AND GYNAECOLOGIST. 

SHE IS CURRENTLY ATTACHED TO PUNE'S 
LOKMANYA HOSPITAL

BJP chief smells rot in MBMC’s tender allocation mechanism
The saffron party single-handedly rules the civic body
SURESH GOLANI
suresh.golani@fpj.co.in

Always in the news mostly
for the wrong reasons, the
Mira Bhayandar Municipal
Corporation (MBMC) is now
under the scanner over alle-
gations of  corruption and
manipulations in its tender
allocation mechanism. In-
terestingly, the whistle-blow-
er has turned out to be none
other than senior municipal
corporator, Adv. Ravi Vyas
who not only represents the
BJP which single-handedly

rules the civic body, but is
also the former chairman of
the standing committee and
currently holds the party
chief ’s post of  the twin-city.
Vyas in his letter to the

municipal commissioner
has raised a serious ques-
tion mark on the trustwor-
thiness of  the designated
tender committee which
comprises senior civic offi-
cials from various depart-
ments.
Demanding a high-level

probe in decisions taken by
the committee, the sitting

corporator's allegations in-
clude, reverting tenders
from online to offline plat-
forms, including/ altering
conditions for eligibility to
benefit particular contrac-
tors, illegal extensions, re-
leasing payments despite ob-
jections inked by the audit
department, harassing low-
est bidders and delay in
opening bids without valid
reasons.
All this has cut down on

competition, leading to in-
flated billing and over-in-
voicing. The proceedings of

the tender committee should
be recorded and uploaded on
the MBMC website for
greater transparency. After
all its taxpayers’ hard-
earned money,” said Vyas.
The civic administration

contended that the tender
committee was constituted
in accordance with state and
central government guide-
lines.
The committee acts as a

regulator which not only su-
pervises the tender process
and engages the contractors
into negotiations in a trans-
parent manner but also en-
sures that the quality of
work is up to the mark.
However, questions are

also being raised about the
authenticity of  the third-
party audits to check the
quality of  work done by pri-
vate contractors.

Nanded peaceful
after violence in
parts of Maha;
35 arrested 

Police have so far arrested 35
people in Nanded district af-
ter violence erupted there a
couple of  days back against
recent communal violence
in Tripura, officials said on
Sunday.
At present, the situation is

peaceful in Nanded, where
stones were pelted at police
vans on Friday during which
two police personnel had
sustained injuries, they said.
A senior police official said

the violence took place in
Vazirabad area and Deglur
Naka of  Nanded city and
they have estimated losses
worth nearly Rs 1 lakh.
"Four offences are regis-

tered in Nanded regarding
the incident. The Nanded po-
lice have so far arrested 35
people allegedly involved in
the incident. The situation is
under control and peaceful
as of  now," Superintendent
of  Police Pramod Kumar
Shewale told PTI.
Various places in Amra-

vati, Nanded, Malegaon,
Washim and Yavatmal had
on Friday witnessed stone-
pelting during rallies taken
out by Muslim organisa-
tions.                       -Agencies

Physically 
challenged man
killed in Pune
godown fire

A physically challenged per-
son was killed in a fire at a
wood godown in Pune city
on Sunday, police said.

According to brigade offi-
cials, they received a call
around 3 am about the blaze
at the godown located in
Sade Sataranali area of
Hadapsar following which
fire tankers were rushed to
the spot.
The fire was extinguished

by 6.30 am, they said. 
"During the cooling

process, the charred body of
a man, who did not have legs,
was found at the spot. The
body has been sent for post-
mortem," an official from
Hadapsar police station said.
The victim used to stay at

the godown, he said.

BY INVITATION

One-year timeframe only on paper: Experts
BHAVNA UCHIL
bhavna.uchil@fpj.co.in

The Protection of  Children
from Sexual Offences (POC-
SO) Act, a special Act
brought in 2012 with the aim
to protect children from sex-
ual abuse and assault, has a
provision that deals with the
timeframe for concluding
such cases. The timeframe is
that of  a year from the court
taking cognisance of  the of-
fence. This provision, howev-
er, remains largely on paper.
Section 35 of  the Act deals

with the period for the
recording evidence of  the
victim and the disposal of
the case. Section 35(1) man-
dates that the victim’s evi-
dence be recorded within 30
days of  the court taking cog-
nisance of  the offence, and
Section 35(2) states that the
special court shall complete
the trial within a period of
one year of  the date of  taking

cognizance of  the offence.
Both these, however, pro-

vide a leeway. While the for-
mer allows reasons to be
recorded if  a recording of
the evidence of  the victim is
delayed, the latter uses the
words, “as far as possible”
on the one-year time frame
mandate. 
Though there are special

courts formed under the
Act, which deal exclusively
with POCSO cases, on aver-
age the cases take around
three years to conclude, with
many taking anywhere be-
tween four to six years too.
Prosecutors say the delay is
due to overburdened courts,
considering the huge num-
ber of  POCSO cases being
registered. A report on the
status of  POCSO cases in In-
dia by Kailash Satyarthi
Children’s Foundation notes
that the increase in cases
registered under the POCSO
Act is much sharper than

the overall crimes against
children.
POCSO cases increased by

22% in 2018 and 19% in 2019.
Maharashtra is only second
to Uttar Pradesh in the high-
est number of  cases under
the Act, with Maharashtra
at 6,558 cases and UP at 7,594
cases in 2019.
In a written reply to the

Lok Sabha in July this year,
Smriti Irani, Union minister
for Women and Child Devel-
opment, informed the House
on the cases registered and
pending under the POCSO
Act state-wise. In 2017, 5,248

POCSO cases were regis-
tered in Maharashtra and
18,691 were pending. The
next year, 6,233 were lodged
and pending cases rose to
22,070. In 2019, the state saw
the filing of  6,558 cases and
pending cases stood at 25,807.
All-India figures too rose
similarly. The year 2017 saw
32,608 cases being lodged and
84,143 pending cases. In 2018,
39,827 cases were registered
and pending cases rose to
1,08,129. In 2019, 47,335 cases
were lodged and pending cas-
es came to 1,33, 068.
Women's rights lawyer

Flavia Agnes, co-founder of
Majlis, an organisation that
provides legal services to
help women access justice,
says that the law provides a
timeframe, but there is not
sufficient infrastructure in
the form of  judges and spe-
cial courts.
The delays have a detri-

mental impact on trials -- in

terms of  the quality of  evi-
dence recorded and conse-
quently, the outcome. Prose-
cutor Geeta Sharma, who
handles POCSO trials at
Mumbai’s special POCSO
courts, says because the vic-
tims are children, delays
mean the children could for-
get facts of  the incident,
thereby weakening the evi-
dence.
Also, because in most cases

the perpetrator is a person
known to the child -- a family
member or a neighbour for
instance -- sometimes vic-
tims come under pressure
not to testify against them
and the chances of  them
turning hostile during the
trial increase. With immense
importance given to the dep-
osition of  the victim in POC-
SO trials, resiling from their
statement in court could
mean an acquittal. 

Full report on
www.freepressjournal.in

The charred body of 
a man, who did not

have legs, was found
at the spot

Ravi Vyas in his letter to the municipal commissioner
has raised a serious question mark on the

trustworthiness of the designated tender committee

The forged documents are in the name of
Virar Rural Hospital and it appears that the

CRS system of the said hospital had been misused“
A SENIOR POLICE OFFICER 

Conmen access government’s computer network and
forge 43 birth certificates and six death certificates

POCSO cases
increased by 22% in

2018 and 19% in 2019.
Maharashtra is only
second to UP in the
highest number of
cases under the Act

Deemed conveyance in limbo
As a large section of  builders were not executing con-

veyance, the state government in an attempt to safeguard
interests of  flat owners had amended the MOFA to make
provision for deemed conveyance in favour of  coopera-
tive housing societies. However, it has come to light that
hundreds of  deemed conveyance proposals are biting
dust due to complicated documentation needs and in-
volvement of  money-fleecing middlemen. 

POCSO CASES

The civic body uses JCB to crush stalls, handcarts of illegal hawkers

50%of women above
50 years of age have

some degree of
pelvic organ prolapse

Upload details of 350 crops under cultivation during kharif season

Area under kharif 
cultivation in Maha                 

1,49,73,625 ha

Cultivation area 
details on App                           

62,82,494 ha

Farmers registered                                              

58 lakh
Number of crops                                                   

350




